Minutes of the Salford City Cycle Forum
Thursday 19th July 2007 at 7pm

Attendance:

Andy Salmon - chairman

Lee Evans

Geoff Dean

Tim Rumley

Robert Alston

Graham Farrington – Secretary

Minutes:

(Lee Evans had prepared notes for the meeting of the cycle related activities since the last meeting – these will be referred to throughout)

Item 1:

Lee Evans reported on the bike week event.  Andy Salmon observations on the day were:

1.  A display board would have helped those arriving by directing them to “collect bikes here” or “organised ride starts at 1pm” etc.

2.  Sign at the main road directing people down to the “Bike Week Event” would help.

3.  All the gates around the park were locked – could they be open next year.

Item 2:

The Salford Bike Loan scheme leaflet was handed out;  the trial would last until the end of September.
Item 3:
The capital spends were discussed and Lee Evans commented that the figures do not include spends on cycle parts of other schemes and that a comparison with other Manchester spending was not possible.  Other comments during the discussion:

1.  Andy Salmon reported that the Lead Member had been briefed that more money should be spent on cycling.

2.  Other funding sources could be investigated such as health groups or via Community Committees.

3.  Congestion charging circular was out for consultation.  Cycling and Walking Routes are cheaper to create that tramways and could do more to solve congestion.  Representation had been made by the Council and Sustrans had commented.

Item 4:
The Cycle Ordsall update is in the notes.   Comment was made that the Ordsall Festival as on the same day as the “In Town Without Car” event.


Action:  Lee Evans to forward the latest Ordsall plans to Andy Salmon

Item 5:

The potential development of Irwell City Park was discussed.  It would be a bid of £25M for a river walk/cycle path between Salford, Trafford and Manchester.  If not funded then the development would go ahead but at a slower pace.  Various pictures were handed out to indicate where the development would be.
Item 6:

The cycle schemes were discussed – see notes.


Action:  Lee Evans to show the Liverpool Road scheme (roundabout) to Andy Salmon

Any Other Business:

1.  The Cycle Hub at The Angel (Chapel Street) hire bicycles cheaply.  Could a representative be invited to the next meeting? (Peter Kidd to take up)
2.  Also invite Guy (?) from the University. (Lee Evans to make contact)
3.  Lee to report on the Bike Loan Scheme at the next meeting.

4.  To increase attendance other ideas were floated – All Terrain Bikes  to come along (sales pitch?), Council schools representative, etc.

5.  The next meeting will be on 18th October 2007 and as a trial it will start at 6pm.
The meeting closed at 8:40pm.
Prepared by Graham Farrington

